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NEWSFLASH 

 
 

14 October 2020 The Foreign Contribution (Regulation) Amendment Act 2020 (Amendment Act) has been 
notified by the Central Government (Government) on 29 September 2020, to amend 
certain provisions of the Foreign Contribution (Regulation) Act 2010 (Act / FCRA). Our 
earlier updates on the Amendment Act are available here and here. 

The Ministry of Home Affairs, Government of India (MHA) has now issued a public notice 
on 13 October 2020 (Public Notice) clarifying several aspects on the newly introduced 
requirement of opening new bank account with the State bank of India (SBI).  

Summary of Public Notice 

  MHA has decided to grant sufficient time to existing FCRA registered persons 
(holding valid registration certificate) for transitioning to the new regime. The new 
bank account, to be opened with SBI, New Delhi Main Branch, can be opened on 
or before 31 March 2021. 

  The registered NGOs will be able to receive foreign contribution in the new 
account with effect from 1 April 2021 or from the date of opening of the new 
account, whichever is earlier. 

  To open the new account, the NGO need not visit the New Delhi main branch of 
the SBI. Instead, they may approach the nearest SBI branch (or any other branch 
of their choice) for taking action with regard to opening their new account with 
the SBI. 

  MHA has also given the flexibility to the NGOs to retain their existing bank 
accounts as FCRA accounts or utilisation accounts. Nevertheless, the foregoing 
does not dilute the requirement of opening a new account with SBI, New Delhi 
Main Branch which will be the ‘port of entry’ for all foreign contributions with 
effect from 1 April 2021. 

  MHA will soon issue procedural guidelines for opening and operating the new 
accounts with SBI. 

FCRA AMENDMENT ACT OF 2020: IMPORTANT RESPITE TO 
NGOs 

https://www.khaitanco.com/thought-leaderships/Foreign-Contribution-Regulation-Amendment-Act-2020-A-Mixed-Bag
https://www.khaitanco.com/thought-leaderships/Foreign-Contribution-Regulation-Amendment-Act-2020-SBI-Account-details-notified
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Comments 

The Public Notice comes as a big respite to the NGOs. Nonetheless, the FCRA registered 
persons/entities should liaise with the SBI branches to get the FCRA Accounts opened 
with SBI, New Delhi Main Branch to avoid last minute hassles.   

- Sharad Abhyankar (Partner) and Parag Bhide (Principal Associate)  
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We have updated our Privacy Policy, which provides details of how we process your personal data and apply 
security measures. We will continue to communicate with you based on the information available with us. You may 
choose to unsubscribe from our communications at any time by clicking here. 

mailto:editors@khaitanco.com
https://general.khaitanco.com/GDPR/TermsandConditions.aspx
mailto:unsubscribe@khaitanco.com

